

Lakeside Unity Area Meeting Agenda (11/3/18)

Trever opened the meeting at 3:00 pm with a “Moment of Silence” followed by the “Serenity Prayer”

Kevin S read The Service Prayer, Nate G read The Twelve Concepts, and Kyle B read The Twelve Traditions.

Roll Call: 6 GSRs of 8, Executive Committee 2 of 4, Ad-Hoc Chairs read of 2 of 4.

12 Traditions

In November Keytag ana Hug will do Tradition 11

In December, Positively Centered will do Tradition 12

Group Service Positions

Group Reports

Spiritual Solutions (Nathan G): Attendance 167, Newcomers 4, 7th Tradition \$56.95, Rent \$30, Supplies \$0 Literature \$0, Area Donation \$26.95. Everything is going well on Sunday nights, we may be introducing a timer @ our meeting due to 20 min+ shares. We could use some more active homegroup members, But fellowship is alive& well on Sundays nights. Thanks for letting me serve. Nate G

Kleansville (Open): Attendance 97, Newcomers 1, 7th Tradition \$181.55, Rent \$20.00, Literature order \$116.15, Area donation \$45.40 Meeting is great!!! Rusty C

Key Tag ana-Hug (Jonah C): Attendance Avg 35, Newcomers Avg 2, 7th Tradition \$121.70, Rent \$25.00, Supplies \$0 Literature Order \$37.10, Area Donation \$13.00. Meeting is going great! New comers every week new home group members each week. It's been great. Amy G

Positively Centered (Kevin H): Positively Centered Treasure Report 7th Tradition: \$117.00 Deductions Rent: \$55.00 Supplies: \$0 Literature: \$0 Area Donation: \$40.00 Attendance: 80 Newcomers: 2 Meeting Strong Kevin H

Heights of Recovery (Bret B): No Report

TGIF (Kevin S): TGIF still meeting at the same time and same place.. Attendance has been 25-30 people.. We have 3 new home group members this month! Dinner after the meeting has been getting popular with around 15 people going out to eat after the meeting. No donation to area service this month. Kevin S

SOS (Ryan J): Attendance 99, Newcomers 3 , collection \$74.00, Supplies \$10.00, Rent 20.00, Literature Order \$0, Area Donation \$11.00. Meeting going great. Thanks Ryan J

Thursday Night Candle Light (Steve B): Attendance 22, Newcomers 2 , collection \$27.00, Supplies \$0, Rent , Literature Order \$0, Area Donation \$0. Meeting is going okay we currently have three home group members. All who have attended all love the relaxing atmosphere of the candlelight meeting. Change to the web announcement should reflect that it is downstairs in room 10. We do need support & home group members. Thanks Steve B

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Chairperson Report (Anthony L): Hi I am an addict my name is Anthony L. I am an addict. I don't have anything new to report. Lets have a productive meeting. Don't forget to be polite when others are speaking and raise your hand if you need to comment. Also don't forget GSR's this is your meeting please don't hesitate to give your homegroups input and ask questions. We need your participation to make it work. As for vacant positions NA members are encouraged to keep their eyes out for willing and able body addicts to fill vacant positions.

Vice Chair Report (OPEN):

Secretary's Report (Brandie D): Motion to accept minutes as posted Nate G, 2nd by Kevin S

Treasurer Report (Rusty C): Treasurer's Report November 4, 2018 Afternoon everyone The checking account balance is \$2837.72 and \$537.74 in savings for a total of \$3375.46 I think. I got myself locked out of the account this morning so..... Other than that, Everything is paid and up to date. I will get everything fixed tomorrow Please remember to cross reference your monthly donations on the YTD worksheet. This is your first line of protection to ensure that the areas funds are being properly accounted for.

If you have any needs or questions between areas meetings please don't hesitate to ask, my email and number are below. My email is russellcuddeback@gmail.com Phone: 801-940-4782 thanks for letting me serve Rusty C

RCM Report (JerryY): Will report in December

SUB-COMMITTEES & AD-HOC CHAIRS

Ad-Hoc Activities Report (Bittini K): Next meeting Nov 13th, New Years Planning Nov 15 @ Hope Group SLC 200 S 200 E 7pm.. \$40.60 given to Northern for our combined October activity.

Literature Committee Report (James K): Ordered a case of Basic Text for URICNA. Updated order form.

PR Committee Report (Dave B): Hey Family, Nov 4 2018 Gratitude be the attitude with a new month of possibilities. So I feel the flyer drive went pretty well. Had six people show to take part in that, believe we all covered the area the best we could. Will need to adjust the meeting time for P.R. to 6 instead of 5 due to my job change. H&I meetings are still happening, will be attempting to reach out to Diamond Tree Recovery to see if they would like an H&I meeting there. So for now will just continue to keep trucking with the attitude of gratitude. Thanks for every thing Love Dave and Julie.

Webmaster Report (Kyle B): Hello Family, I have put the new literature order form on the website. I have posted and taken down announcements as they have come and gone. I have been asked to post a new meeting on the website and i'm a little curious how i go about doing that. Its a meeting in Bountiful at 12:00 Saturday at South Davis Recovery Club 220 W Center St. Thank you for letting me serve. Let me know if you have anything that needs to be done.
lakesidenautah@gmail.com 8019286037 Kyle B

7TH TRADITION/BREAK at 3:39pm

Roll Call: 3:59pm GSRs 6 of 8, Executive Committee of 2 of 4, Ad-Hoc Chairs 4 of 4,

7th Tradition \$

Treasurer Working Balance Around \$2000.00

Open Forum Discussion

Motion Made by Brittini K Activities Chair 2nd by Kevin S

Motion: Spend approximately \$900.00 for combined New Years event with UWANA. Money will be for things such as airfare for speaker, facility, food, decorations, entertainment. The UWANA are will also bring \$900.00. Typically, this event brings back all of the money and then some. But it does run the risk of losing the money.

Intent of Motion: To help Addicts have fun and ring in the New Year clean and together. **Vote:0-0-6 PASS**

Motion made by Key tag n' hug 2nd ?

Motion: Purchase and donate a case (24) of Basic Texts to the URICNA committee to give out at the convention to Newcomers. Cost would be @291.60

Intent of Motion: To support the Regional Convention **Vote-0-06 PASS**

Motion made by Ricardo B 2nd ?

Motion: Asking area for \$100.00 for start up as of IP's, Books, Keytags

Intent of Motion: To help support the Area of Lakeside NA and spread the message/carry the message to addicts in the gap between UWANA & Lakeside. **VOTE 0-0-6 PASS**

Old Business

*We are going to add the registered agent as an Ad-Hoc Position into our by-laws.

*We need to add PR to requirements and duties to Area bi-laws. We will need a motion made next area to get this added to the Lakeside Area bi-laws.

New Business

There was some discussion about Lakeside and Northern combing Area's. We are open to discuss this more and have let Northern know if they would like to come to our Area meeting on December 2nd we can talk further about it. Cache Valley would also start their own Area.

Elections

Nominations:

Open Positions

Area Chair

Area Vice-Chair

Alternate Secretary

Literature Vice-Chair

PR Vice-Chair

H&I Chair

Phone Line Chair

Webmaster Vice-Chair

Next Area Meeting December 2nd at 3pm

Meeting Closed at 4:36 with the Third Step Prayer